
30. MARRINER STREET – BUS STOP 
 

Officer responsible Author 
City Streets Manager Lorraine Wilmshurst, DDI 371-1662 

Corporate Plan Output:  Bus Stops 

 
 The purpose of this report is to ask the Board to extend the bus stop in Marriner Street at Nayland 

Street. 
 
 As part of the construction work to be carried out in Nayland Street there is a kerb build out in Marriner 

Street, this intrudes into the existing bus stop in Marriner Street.  For this stop to operate properly and 
the bus not intrude into the traffic lane, it is necessary to extend the bus stop south easterly for 6 
metres. 

 
 The residents and property owner have been contacted. 
 
 Recommendation: That the Board recommend to the Council: 
 
  1. That the bus stop on the north eastern side of Marriner Street 

commencing at a point 5 metres from its intersection with Nayland 
Street and extending in a south easterly direction for a distance of 
18 metres be removed. 

 
  2. That a bus stop be installed on the north eastern side of Marriner 

Street commencing at a point 11 metres from its intersection with 
Nayland Street and extending in a south easterly direction for a 
distance of 17 metres. 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


